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For Staff
Term Dates - Please find attached the School calendars.  Nottingham City Term Dates and School Holidays 2025-26   Nottingham City Term Dates and School Holidays 2026-27
School Places Application Process Secondary Schools -  Notification for Wednesday 6th September - The application process for secondary school is now open! Please encourage all children in Year 6 (or appropriate age group) to make their applications before 31st October 2023. For more visit www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/schooladmissions 
Prevent Training for DSL's - Thursday 7th September 9:15 - 12:15 at Loxley House. If you missed the PREVENT face to face training you can apply for this session here   Any queries in relation to this, please contact Prevent Education Officer Louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Assessment of Primary Computing - For Teacher and subject leaders of computing in primary schools. Effective teaching includes the skilful use of assessment, to monitor children’s knowledge and understanding, and to overcome misconceptions. Accurate assessment informs adapted teaching, allowing teachers to build upon previous learning and supporting the development of ideas and skills through the whole computing curriculum. This CPD aims to improve teachers’ knowledge of how to accurately assess their pupils and ways to show clear progression within the subject. Date: Thursday  25th January 2024,  Venue: The Nottingham Nursery School and Training Centre, Denman Street West, Radford, Nottingham NG7 3AB.  Cost: Free to state schools.  Subsidy information: https://teachcomputing.org/funding  Course booking link: https://bit.ly/44n4rZN
Safeguarding Training - The Training Programme is a toolkit which professionals should use to ascertain the most appropriate training required for staff to enable them to undertake their duties and take an effective and efficient role in safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. Delegates and managers should also refer to the training programme to check training renewal recommendations and ensure certification is kept up to date in advance of expiration at all times. Please look at dates for the annual refresher training.
Head Teachers, Designated Safeguarding Leads, Governors - Key Documents.-   Please find attached four key documents that educational settings will require for the 2023-2024 academic year.  more details can be found here The documents are 
 Written notification letter - assurance for your setting of professional visitors.
 Honour Based Violence/Forced Marriage/ Female Genital Mutilation letter - to raise awareness and report.
 Safeguarding in Education Training programmes - The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on the NCSCP website.
 Keeping Children Safe in Education, 2023 Updates - A summary and list of resources that those with key responsibilities may find helpful 
For Pupils
Webinar on Career in Educational Psychology - If you have young people who might be interested in a career in Educational Psychology and they want to find out about: What does an EP do? The role of psychology in EP work.  What does EP work look like? How to become an EP. then come along to our webinar to hear some of our EPs talk.  Following the presentation there will be opportunity to ask questions. Wednesday September 27th 2023, 4-5 p.m. See flyer for sign up details.
Nonsuch Studios launches NottsYouthTrends 2023 - Nottinghamshire's largest youth voice survey listening to the voices, opinions and demands of 11-25-year-olds living across Nottingham City and Nottinghamshire to make the city and county a better place to grow-up, learn and achieve in.  Find out more here: https://www.nonsuchstudios.co.uk/blog/notts-youth-trends-2023  Have your say: nottsyouthtrends.com  The survey is open until Sunday 8th October at Midnight.
Nonsuch Youth Company (Advanced) - We are launching the new term of NYCA with a 6 week project with Chronic Insanity Theatre company. For six weeks, Nonsuch Young Company Advanced will have fun trying out a broad range of theatre making techniques with Chronic Insanity. These sessions are all about creating together, building confidence, developing skills and having fun. They’ll include: Devising, set design, lighting design, sound, design, story telling and directing.  Find out more and book your place here: https://www.nonsuchstudios.co.uk/classes/nycadvanced  Bursaries are available.
Cyber Crime Webinar for Parents - Free tickets to this online webinar on Wednesday 13th September 2023 at 7pm here :Cyber crime now accounts for almost 50% of crime in the UK. The programme receives numerous referrals from professionals but very few come from parents/guardians who often know more about the young person. It is really easy to refer in, if you email Cyberchoices@leics.police.uk we can help you through the process. The Cyber Choices programme aims to work with young people and vulnerable adults, who have a high technical ability in computing and are vulnerable, or at risk of cyber exploitation, or they are already on the cusp of cyber criminality. more info
Unleash an Inner Artist and Explore the Wonders of the Heart
	For all budding young artists and aspiring scientists! You are invited to take part in The Heart project at Clifton Library where Science and Art combine!  The University of Nottingham BioDiscovery Unit (BDI) has collaborated with City Arts, to offer an unique opportunity to dive into the fascinating world of the human heart through art. more
Aimed at year 5 and/or 6. limited workshop places available.  To book a free workshop at Clifton Library please contact sandra.edis@nottinghamcity.gov.uk.
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For Staff
Increase in Disability Access Funding (DAF) - Following the Governments Spring budget announcement, the allocation of DAF is being uplifted by £30.92 to £858.92 per year for eligible children from September 1st 2023 who meet the criteria of: The child is in receipt of the three and four year old early education funding,   The child is not attending a reception class in a primary or infant school/academy,   The child is in receipt of Disability Living Allowance (DLA).   DAF claims should be added to the School Census and all paperwork retained as evidence if requested.   For any queries please contact   eyfssend@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
New R2i Team - Welcome back to all of our Nottingham City Schools, we hope you had a wonderful summer break. We are pleased to announce that we have a new R2i Team for this academic year, made up of representatives from the Educational Psychology Service, Autism Team, Behaviour Support Team and Learning Support Team. As part of our offer for schools, you will have a link R2i team member assigned to your school to help support you on your R2i journey within your individual settings. We’ll be providing support to settings in a range of ways and your R2i link will be getting in touch with you very soon so keep an eye out if you haven’t heard from them already. If you have any questions about anything related to R2i please don’t hesitate to contact us on R2I@nottinghamcity.gov.uk.
East Midlands Counter Terrorism Local Profile (CTLP) Questionnaire 2023-2024 - As you may know, the CTLP is released each year in order to give police and partners information on the key Counter Terrorism threats within the local area. The information you provide in the survey is crucial to understanding emerging areas of risk as well as gaps in knowledge. The results will feed into the new document that will drive police and partner Prevent activity for 2024. You can find this year’s survey here – https://NottsCTLPSurvey  Prevent require returns from a broad range of professionals across a wide variety of roles and organisations; more returns mean a richer, better informed CTLP.  The survey should only take approximately 10 to 15 minutes to complete and the closing date for submissions is Friday 29th September 2023. Please can you distribute this link far and wide within your organisation. Everyone has a part to play in countering the threat from terrorism. Finally, please do contact me if you have any PREVENT related queries or questions. louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
Reminder - Head Teachers, Designated Safeguarding Leads, Governors - Key Documents.-   Please find attached four key documents that educational settings will require for the 2023-2024 academic year.  more details can be found here The documents are 
 Written notification letter - assurance for your setting of professional visitors.
 Honour Based Violence/Forced Marriage/ Female Genital Mutilation letter - to raise awareness and report.
 Safeguarding in Education Training programmes - The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on the NCSCP website.
 Keeping Children Safe in Education, 2023 Updates - A summary and list of resources that those with key responsibilities may find helpful 
 
Bookmark’s New Offering to Primary Schools in 2023/24
	Since the launch of our new School Packages, we’ve had the chance to refine and grow our offering to schools, meaning being a Bookmark partner now guarantees more resources and support to schools than ever before.  
Please feel free to share our high impact volunteer-led reading sessions in your area to make sure all are aware of the support Bookmark can provide. To submit an application, click here now! 
For more information of the scheme click here
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For Staff
Revised Prevent Duty Guidance for Schools and Early Years Providers - Attached is a briefing guide for your attention which reflects the new Prevent Duty Guidance following several recommendations of the Independent Review of Prevent.  I also attach links to a Free Webinar which will highlight the key messages, implications and the next steps for schools (for the attention of DSLs, SLT and Governors). This will cover practical steps to meet compliance and new risk assessment templates – the link is here: » LGfL (bookinglive.com)   As a reminder, being a Prevent Priority Area, Nottingham City Council’s Risk Assessment suggest that all DSLs need annual training. Full training is provided in the Safeguarding in Education Training Programme here: training-programme-for-schools-2023-24.pdf (nottinghamcity.gov.uk)  If you have any questions or concerns then please feel free to contact me louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Mental Health First Aid Youth Aware -  We have a few spaces available on our November Mental Health Aware training running from  09:30am -1pm on Tuesday 7th November in Loxley House. These sessions are free for our colleagues working with our City children and young people. This course is tailored for people who teach, work, live with and care for young people aged 8 to 18. I would be grateful if you can make colleagues aware. For enquiries please contact annie.scotney@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
The Place - Change Grow Live and Nottingham City Council are excited to launch a refreshed service providing support for young people. Currently the service is known as JIGSAW but will change its name on 1st October 2023. This service will offer training and support for professionals around substance use. more information
Designated Safeguarding Lead Network Tuesday 17th October 2023, 1:00-3:30pm -  Our first DSL Network of the 2023-2024 academic year will be taking place on Tuesday 17th October at the National Justice Museum and we still have a few places left for the afternoon session. Unfortunately, the morning session is now fully booked. The content in the afternoon session is identical to the morning session.  Session 2- 13:00-15:30 - Registration should be completed using the booking link  and confirmation of your place will be provided by email once the booking is secured. The deadline for all bookings to be made is Tuesday 26th September 2023, end of day. Booking and attendance for the full duration at all of our networks is essential to ensure you receive certification. Attendance at a minimum of two DSL networks can be certified as evidence of safeguarding training for renewal of DSL certification- this is a process which is currently under review. All information shared within the network should be disseminated to your safeguarding deputies (DDSL’s)/other relevant staff and material will be available after the event on the NCSCP website.  We look forward to seeing you there and should you have any queries in advance please do contact safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - Head Teachers, Designated Safeguarding Leads, Governors - Key Documents.-   Please find attached four key documents that educational settings will require for the 2023-2024 academic year.  more details can be found here The documents are 
 Written notification letter - assurance for your setting of professional visitors.
 Honour Based Violence/Forced Marriage/ Female Genital Mutilation letter - to raise awareness and report.
 Safeguarding in Education Training programmes - The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on the NCSCP website.
 Keeping Children Safe in Education, 2023 Updates - A summary and list of resources that those with key responsibilities may find helpful 
The Sheriff’s Challenge
	Some amazing stats from the last Sheriff’s Challenge (Sept 22 to July 23): 
1. Welbeck Primary School are ‘Top of the Leader Board’, running over 12,300 miles!
1. Over 25,570 miles logged on the app.  This is over 10,000 more miles than last year and a huge percentage increase of 73%!
1. 13 schools actively took part throughout the year.
1. Of the 13 schools, 11 were ‘Whole School’ teams.
1. Over 4,000 pupils took part throughout the year - A 33% increase from last year!
Please see further information attached on how to get involved in the latest challenge: To Celebrate and be Inspired by the Summer Olympics in 2024.
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For Staff
Counter Terrorism Local Profile (CTLP) - The CTLP is released each year in order to give police and partners information on the key Counter Terrorism threats within the local area. The information you provide in the survey is crucial to understanding emerging areas of risk as well as gaps in knowledge. The results will feed into the new document that will drive police and partner Prevent activity for 2023. You can find this year’s survey here https://NottsCTLPSurvey  Prevent require returns from a broad range of professionals across a wide variety of roles and organisations. More returns mean a richer, better informed CTLP.  The closing date for submissions is 29th September 2023. Everyone has a  part to play in countering the threat from terrorism. The information you provide in this survey is important! Please can you distribute this link far and wide within your organisation. If you have any questions, or any other concerns surrounding Counter Terrorism, please get in contact with the Nottinghamshire Police Prevent team at prevent@notts.police.uk.
R2i Primary Evaluation Survey - Calling all R2i leads! We have extended our R2i Primary Evaluation Survey deadline until Friday 6th October. The survey can be found though the following link: https://forms.office.com/e/VJSjfRYx3u.  This is a short survey which should take no more than 10-15 minutes to complete and will help to inform the support we offer schools moving forwards. Thank you to everyone who has completed it so far! If you have any questions about the survey or R2i generally, please don’t hesitate to contact us on R2I@nottinghamcity.gov.uk.
Nottingham City Standing Advisory Council on Religious Education (SACRE) -  Nottingham City SACRE is seeking representatives to join this statutory committee. These positions can be held by teachers, other school staff, union representatives and governors. You will work with a range of community leaders, local representatives from the Church of England and local elected officials. Full training and support are provided, no expert knowledge is expected: the group are positive, supportive and open to ideas. You can find out more about the role of SACRE from the attached document or contact Heidi Shewell-Cooper, LA Officer for SACRE for an informal discussion.   Heidi.Shewell-Cooper@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
For Pupils
Keeping Children Well This Winter - Letters from NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire for parents/carers advising what to do when their child is ill, and also to help prevent illnesses  - School Letter for school aged children, and Nursery Letter  Please send relevant letter to parents.
ChalleNGe Secondary Schools Newsletter - We hope you've received your Cultural Rucksack Wallplanner for 2023/24. If it's ended up in the staff room and you'd like your own copy, please email ashwin.balu@ntu.ac.uk with your name and address and we'll pop one in the post. If you are looking for bespoke support for your school, we have a wealth of arts providers contacts on the ChalleNGe website that you can access. Our next online network for Secondary teachers is on Wednesday 27th September from 4-5pm.  Book your place via eventbrite here: Secondary Culturemeet or rsvp to cathy@challengenottingham.co.uk to be sure to receive the Teams meeting link. Find out more in the Secondary Schools Newsletter
ChalleNGe Primary Schools - The long-anticipated A-Z Directory for schools will be on your doorstep in early October! We're excited to be giving out the first printed copies at the Creativity Collaboratives INSET day for 450 teachers from 11 Nottingham City School on 29th September 2023.  If you don't receive one in the first week of October, or need more copies, please contact cathy@challengenottingham.co.uk   For more information Primary Schools Newsletter
Speak up Notts - DSL's
	Welcome to the Nottinghamshire and Nottingham City Serious Violence Duty “Speak Up on Violence Prevention” #speakupNotts - for schools to share with parent/carers, pupils and teachers - This is an opportunity for everyone in Nottingham and Nottinghamshire to give their views on how safe our communities are and what we can do together to prevent violence and make our communities safer.  Why are we doing this? As part of the Government’s new Serious Violence Duty, we are undertaking surveys with young people (under 25), communities and voluntary and community organisations to gather views and perceptions of serious violence in the County and City. We are seeking to understand and identify the kinds of serious violence that young people experience and what you feel should be done locally to prevent and tackle violence. These insights will help inform the preparation, publication and implementation of a number of focused local strategies on how we can all work together in partnership to support communities affected by violence and to reduce and prevent serious violence across all areas in Nottinghamshire, which once prepared and published, must be kept under review and reviewed on an annual basis. How to get involved. Let us know your views on serious violence in Nottinghamshire and Nottingham City and help to shape the local response to violence prevention and reduction across the seven district areas, and Nottingham City, by filling out the survey. If you have any accessibility issues with this survey such as requiring the survey in another language or format, please email vrp@notts.police.uk with your contact details. The survey should take 5-10 minutes to complete.
The Speak Up on Violence Prevention engagement will run from 18th September to 18th October 2023. Take part, before 18 October 2023 click here
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